PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Date: 4/23/2021



- I. Call meeting to order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Panhellenic Creed
- IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes
- V. All SFL update
- VI. Executive Officer Report
- VII. Old Business
- VIII. New Business
- IX. Announcements

President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

- Renewal of expectations:
 - Attention during all GA meetings
 - Attendance is mandatory unless otherwise approved by Abby
 - Make an effort to be engaged physically & mentally
- Began working on the annual report for NPC on behalf of KU PHA
 - Due May 15, but I plan on having it completed well before then
- Starting to think of the May newsletter
 - I need more participation from you all on this! I will be sending out another round of forms to get all necessary information, so please fill it out to the best of your ability & with some urgency so I can have enough time to formulate it into one resource!
 - Ideas
 - Summer sisterhood plans
 - FFR updates
 - End of year encouragement
 - Study tips at the end + some affirmations
 - Thoughts?
- Trying to coordinate a baseline training with Rinne-Julie from the OMA before the semester ends for delegates & PHA Exec
 - Purpose of this is so they can establish a baseline and plan for PHA to execute in the Fall semester
- All-Council President's roundtable next Thursday at 5:00 PM
- Tentative plan for next week's GA:
 - Voting
 - OMA Training/Consultation with Rinne-Julie Fruester from the OMA?

Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com:

- If anyone has any questions of the recruitment budget please let me know!
- Cost/pnm is set at \$109 as per the budget this number was calculated based on projected expenses and estimated number of PNMs
- Voting today on PNM scholarship fund
- Reminder was also have GA next week to vote on the FFR 2021 budget

Director of Health and Safety, Sophia Pascente, kwpharisk@amail.com:

- Mental Health Awareness Week is next week!
- Wednesday April 28th 6:00-7:00pm "Smashing the Stigma" with Zach Westerbeck
 - Zoom Link: https://zoom.us/j/98734661684
- Thursday April 29th 6:00-7:00pm "Turning Your Pain Into Power" with Zach Westerbeck
 - Zoom Link: https://zoom.us/j/99919565293
 - Question for Delegates: What are you guys doing within your chapters to incentivize attendance at the event?
 - Would you like me to send a detailed summary of each of the events in the groupme for you guys to send to your chapters?
 - PHA will randomly select 2 people who attend each night as the winner of a giveaway!
- **Note**: PHA strongly encourages you to advocate this event to your members as an expectation for you guys to attend as PHA women. Our purpose is to educate our members, and from our feedback this year, mental health was a topic everyone was very interested in!
- Tabling at the Union W,Th,F 11:00-2:00
 - Encourage your members to stop by for some freebies!
- Social Media campaign!
 - Please please please engage with our social media content next week (and always for Lauryn's sake), we really want all our members to be able to access the resources we plan to share!
- Questions/comments/concerns about the week? You can email or text me anytime (8477579471)!

Director of Public Relations, Lauryn Sall, kuphapr@gmail.com:

- Like Sophia said, please engage with our instagram and facebook content! Feel free to repost it!
 - Plus our website as well. I try to update it every week so check out the applications tab and more!
- I just have been working on graphics and posts to come!
- Darbi will mention more about this, but the guidebook should be finalized on Sunday!
- Keep up the hard work, I appreciate you all!

Director of Recruitment Programming, Darbi Robertson, <u>phakurecruit@qmail.com</u>:

- Roundtable with DOR's 4/21
 - Topics discussed:
 - Indoor Porch
 - Making sure that matching committees have extensive training on DEI

- Guidebook should be finalized on Sunday! After that we are wanting to have some KU staff look over it to make sure it is inclusive and respectable.
- Please continue to hype up the Recruitment Relations and Logistics Assistant position (closes May 9th)
 - https://forms.gle/D7pcAF5sNJSBCPzv5
- FFR21 registration opens May 1st!
 - CDC guidelines are still being monitored but they are looking pretty positive for in-person:)
 - Still no decision on in-person vs virtual, minus open house being virtual
- I am doing an instagram take over on May 1st too so send me any "hard" questions that you think I should discuss on the instagram story!
- One more thing: no one should be requiring any makeup, heat to hair, or spray tan requirements during recruitment. If this is happening please report to us ASAP!!

Director of Judicial Affairs, Beth Heimann, kuphajudicial@gmail.com: approved late

- Judicial Board applications are OPEN and each chapter must submit 2 applications
 - Apply KU Panhellenic Association
 - Due May 23rd at 11:59 PM
- Philanthropy and Community Service proposal in new business

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Addison Henson, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

- New Member Coordinator applications close tonight at midnight
 - This is position is functionally the person in charge of the committee that replaces JPA
 - This is a unique opportunity for new members because they have the chance to contribute to the restructuring of this group and what it will do for new members
 - Individuals who have joined their chapter during Spring 2020 or Fall 2020 are eligible to apply
 - Use this <u>link</u> and look at the website for a description based around bylaws
- I invited the IFC, MGC, and NPHC to our MHAW guest speaker lecture
 - Look at Sophia's officer report for more details
- Bid day themes are due from New Member Educators by stop day!
 - These themes can be changed in the case of extenuating circumstances but there will need to be a reason provided once stop day passes

Director of Recruitment Personnel, *Katie Burns*, *ku.pha.cor@gmail.com*:

- Darbi and I's assistant application went live on Monday
 - https://forms.gle/Ko8i7vupfzPqUAGm7
 - Please share this with your chapters!
- Beginning to receive a lot of emails with questions for Fall Formal Recruitment which is very exciting
- Next week Darbi, Jenna, Sadie and I will film the first video of many that will come out this summer
 - This video will be put on the registration along with YouTube
 - o It will explain each section of registration

Director of Recruitment Education, Jenna Johnston, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

- First Recruitment Counselor training is this Saturday 4/24 at 3pm!
 - So excited
- Going through Recruitment Counselor applications to select women for head recruitment counselor interviews.
 - May 1st announce Head RC
- Recruitment Counselor application reopened this past Monday 4/19 and closes on 5/22.
 Application on PHA website
 - Reach out if you have questions anything RC

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, *Jordan Wieck* <u>phacommservice@gmail.com</u>:

- The hygiene drive is still going on!! Chapters have till Saturday at 11am
 - really encourage your members, the chapter with the most donations receives \$50 towards their philanthropy
 - The list of products is: Diapers (NB-6), baby wipes, all type hair products, soaps, feminie products, dental products, deodorant, incontinence products
- As Beth said at the end we made some bylaw revisions
- Had my last community service roundtable on Tuesday the 20th
 - Went over bylaws again
 - Reminded everyone to turn forms in
 - All the chairs voted that they would like to transition back to individual hours next fall on, covid permitting which is mentioned in bylaws
- Starting to plan for next semester!

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, *Annie Gill*, <u>kuphadiversity@gmail.com</u>:

- Beginning to work on May D&I Newsletter
 - o Expected date to be sent out is Monday, May 3
 - Reaching out to each chapter for a DEI update
 - If you know anyone would want to be featured for Mental Health Month, Asian Pacific American Heritage Month, or Jewish American Heritage Month, have them reach out to me!
- Next week is Mental Health Awareness Week
 - Get excited for the events Sophia has planned!

Director of Scholarship, Grace Fisher, <u>kuphascholarship@gmail.com</u>:

- Professionalism event was a success! Thank you all for helping me spread the word!
- April S.O.M Winners: Taylor Hodes ADPi and Jordan Dean XO
- Thoughts of doing finals week study snacks with my remaining budget? Would love input!
- MHAW next week!!!
- I. Delegate Reports
 - Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson <u>axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com</u>:
 - We had our second whole chapter recruitment workshop last tuesday
 - Social Media Backdrops Set up at the house for tomorrow

- The Initiation of our New members is planned for next wednesday the 28th!
- Our Spring Formal is to take place on April 30th!
- We will be having a Senior Appreciation Brunch Next Sunday May 2nd!
- Alpha Delta Pi, Isobel Langham adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:
 - We are currently in our new members initiation week!
 - Thank you all for your help with advertising "Spring it On!"- It was very successful and we should know how much money was raised for RMHC this week.
 - We had our first vaccine clinic April 11th, thanks to all of our PHA sisters who signed up.
 - We are having our first in person date party (covid-safe) tomorrow.
 - We are partnering with Sigma Kappa to host a yard games event. This will happen tomorrow as well!
- o Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo lambdadelegate@gmail.com:
 - Our new members had their initiation week this past!
 - We are having our spring formal tomorrow that follows CDC guidelines
 - We are continuing to have recruitment workshops in prep of this coming fall
 - We are having our senior appreciation week next week to recognize all of our seniors before they leave!
- Delta Delta Delta, Katie Shipley <u>kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com</u>
 - We had an initiation for our Spring COR members last Monday during chapter.
 - We had a very successful Delta Diner event and we raised over \$7,000 for St. Jude!
 - We have our Spring Formal tomorrow following all CDC, Douglas County, and State Guidelines.
 - We had a successful community service event with The Big Event last Saturday.
 - We celebrated our seniors at our annual Pansy Brunch last Sunday and initiated them into Alumni Status.
- **Delta Gamma**, *Jameson Tobin* <u>bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
 - Having a percentage night at Dempseys tonight! Come on by, enjoy some food, and a percent of all made will go to KU's Audio Reader (a program for the visually impaired that was recently defunded by the university)

- Initiated 17 COR members this past weekend and we are so happy to have them!
- Our MC '20 will be coming to our house (with masks on following all CDC guidelines) for a fireside chat and house tour
- Having our Cream Rose formal on May 8th!
- Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan kugphipavp@gmail.com:
 - Had our Spring formal Crescent Ball on April 10th!
 - We initiated our two new members from COR on the 12th!
 - Had our last service event of the semester on the 17th making signs and sashes for GOTR
- Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson <u>kuthetacpo@gmail.com</u>:
 - We successfully had our spring formal "Derby" last Saturday and it was a great time!
 - Make-Up Initiation happened this past Wednesday and Thursday. Our ritualist worked hard to make sure it was really special for the new members to get initiated inside of the house!
 - We have a service event this Sunday-Campus Clean Up.
 - Room picks for Fall 2021 are Monday and new members are allowed to come in the house and see their future room.
 - Vaccine clinic today at 11:00
- Kappa Delta, Grace Folsom <u>kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
 - Our annual White Rose Formal is tomorrow!
 - Over the past few weeks our members have participated in community service events for The Humane Society, The Big Event, and writing cards to nursing homes. We had great participation at all of these events.
 - Our Mom's Weekend is April 30th-May 1st! We are doing cake decorating at McLain's, an AR workshop, brunch, and our Mom's Weekend committee is putting together a recipe book with recipes from our moms to send out to the moms that can't attend this year.
 - Our DEI and Health and Wellness committees have been giving weekly informational presentations with resources during our chapter meetings all semester.
- Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman <u>kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com</u>:

- We had a sisterhood event at OrangeTheory fitness on Tuesday.
- Our Pups in the Park philanthropy event with Sigma Chi was successful on Monday afternoon
- We are continuing to plan for virtual and in-person recruitment and starting workshops to train for that.
- Pi Beta Phi: KD O'Brien <u>ksalphaphad@gmail.com</u>
 - Last night we had a successful masquerade date party in accordance to the
 Douglas County CDC guidelines
 - This past week we had initiation for our COR members
 - We've continued to conduct recruitment workshops for all-house and grade specific
 - Last weekend we had a self-defense training class in our parking lot which was very informative and fun!
- o Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:
 - Executive council has begun interviewing and collecting straw ballots for our fall semester long officer positions
 - Our Formal is scheduled for the evening of April 30th, we rented out Mclains so it should be a great time!
 - We have a sisterhood event this Saturday at Sunfire Ceramics where members can decorate "party pieces"
 - All members celebrated earth day with a campus clean up at our chapter house, the union and potters lake!
 - Our newest big little pairings celebrated pillow paddle last weekend
 - Senior wills last weekend was super fun and we had a great time celebrating our graduating seniors and hearing their stories and advise
 - Sigma Kappa and ADPi are having a joint yard games event this Saturday, our members are excited for a little friendly competition!
 - Our scholarship brunch and gifts are being planned to recognize our outstanding academic members!
 - We officially opened the main floor and basement of the house to ALL members, but still following proper safety protocols!

II. Advisor Report, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

 2021 Adopted NPC Unanimous Agreement, Policy and Best Practices (thru April 10, 2021).pdf (dropbox.com)

III. Old Business

- Recruitment Policies 10-0-1 approved
- o Social Event Best Practices 11-0-0 approved
- o FFR Budget Proposal moved to next GA
- o <u>Fine Revenue Proposal</u> 11-0-0 approved

IV. New Business

o <u>SP21 Phil/Comm Proposal</u>

V. Announcements

0